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News Horizons

Opening Exercises
Pledge:	 James Caskey
Prayer:	 Ron Stevens
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Jim Hoenig

CHANDLERCHANDLER

Good Morning!
Welcome to Chandler Horizon Rotary

Last Week

When was the last time you 
told a friend about Rotary?

Home, Sweet Home

 CHRC Members Hear about Hope Animal Assisted Crisis Response

Program
Dr. Tim Overmiller, a veteranarian from Dr. Tim Overmiller, a veteranarian from 

Nebraska, will join us today to tell us about Nebraska, will join us today to tell us about 
the pork supply chain and how it has been the pork supply chain and how it has been 
affected by the coronavirus pandemic.affected by the coronavirus pandemic.

Next Week
Opening Exercises

Pledge:	 John Leslie
Prayer:	 Roger Bonngard 
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Jim Hoenig

Program
 Jen Hewitt will join us to tell us about both the 

Chandler Education Foundation and what projects 
will replace Destination College, and also about 
the Desert Cancer Foundation of Arizona and the 
work that organization does to help victims of this 
horrendous disease. 
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Thought for the Day
All of our dogs think we quit our jobs to spend 

more time with them. All of our cats think we got 
fired for being the loser they always knew we were.

No Visiting Rotarians
No visiting Rotarians made up with us last 

week, although we had one feline and several 
canine visitors as guests of members. 

Missing in Action
Ten of our members didn’t join us for the virtual 

meeting. Those who didn’t attend were: Courtney 
Banach, Sunday Etukeren, Tim Gibson, David 
Loutzenheiser, Roger Morsch, Chuy Ortiz, Kristel 
Patton, Bill Ryan. Jerry Turner and Cory Whyte.

Makeups
Cory Whyte made up at the club board meeting, 

while Roger Morsch and Kristel Patton made up 
at a Foundation board meeting.

Songs, Fines & Such
President Greg Thornton conducted the 

meeting, Larry Gardner led us in song, and Jim 
Hoenig conducted the fine session.

Terry Locke paid $5 because things are starting 
to come back in the state of Arizona. Jim Patmos 
paid $2 for Trudy making masks and for the club 
getting back to having programs once again.

Marty Herder paid a buck for Governor Doug 
Ducey partially re-opening the state and the 
exponential result it has had on attorneys who are 
working to get the backed-up case load moving. 
Brent Patmos paid $2 for continuing advice from 
Marty Herder that is helpful in Brent’s business, 
and for an update on the reported meat shortage 
across the country. We’ll hear more about that 
today.

Soo-San Stevens-Clarke paid $10 for her son 
getting his degree from ASU (after 10 years) 
with majors in both bio-chemistry and secondary 
education. Kurt Rohrs paid for his daughter 
graduating from high school this month, not as they 
planned, but they are glad the district is trying to 
do something to make it more meaningful.

John Leslie paid $10 because he received his 
coronavirus stimulus check and for a trip to Florida 
and back where there were five passengers on 
the plane. Jim Hoenig paid $2 for receiving his 
coronavirus stimulus check and for celebrating 

We continued our series of virtual programs 
with recipients of funds from our 27th annual 
Hole-in-One Contest. Jane Huff and Bella (photo 
at right), plus Sharon Martin and Abby (photo 
below) joined us from the Hope Animal Assisted 
Crisis Response program.

Jane is the Arizona coordinator for Hope. Both 
Jane and Sharon expressed thanks to Chandler 
Horizon Rotary for its continued support of their 
efforts.

Although they experienced some difficulties 
in getting it set up, with the help of Brent Patmos 
they showed us a video that demonstrated many of 
the projects with which they are involved. There 
were many photos of volunteers with their dogs 

at several locations, including our Hole-in-One 
Contest.

Hope has been involved in the aftermath of 
crisis and disasters since 2001. They support fire 
and police departments as well as many schools.

The Arizona chapter started with one dog 
and its leader in 2010. Now there are 14 teams 
in Arizona as well as many more throughout the 
United States.

Folks who want to join their efforts go through 
three days of intensive training in California. 
Sharon told us that not all dogs and their leaders 
survive the training, indicating there is a lot of 
stress on both dog and leader.

But those who survive go on to help serve and 
help comfort those going through traumatic events. 
Sharon said she and Abby helped in the Sonoma 
fire in California last fall.

Return to San Marcos
President Greg Thornton announced last week 

that the date of June 3 is being targeted for our 
return to San Marcos. That will depend on current 
circumstances and whether or not San Marcos is 
ready to have us return and under what conditions.



MEMBERSHIP
	 Name of Rotarian (Spouse)..................................Classification
	 Courtney Banach..................................... Engineer - Construction
•*  ¶§#❖❁	 Roger Bonngard (Nancy)..................................................Printing
 *  ¶§	 James Caskey.....................................................Mortgage Banker
 *  ¶§	 Theresa Clemmons (Jeff).................................. Financial Advisor
 *   ¶§  ❖	 Bruce Dransfeldt (Jean).......................Tax Preparation Volunteer
     ¶	 Azita Dehkordi (Sam)......................................Honorary Member
       §	 Sunday Etukeren (Edo)..................................... Automotive Sales
     ¶§◆	 Doug Gardner (Sharlene).................... Construction Management
 *  ¶§	 Larry Gardner (Teddi)..............................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§	 Tim Gibson (Susan)................................Landscape Maintenance
     ¶§	 Marty Herder (Ann)...............................................Court Reporter
 *   ¶§  ❖	 Jim Hoenig...........................................................................Editor
 *    §	 John Leslie........................................ Certified Public Accountant
       §	 Terry Locke (Ellen)........................... Education – Youth Services
       §	 David Loutzenheiser (Sara)...................... Education - Secondary
 *  ¶§	 Roger Morsch (Mitsi)...................... Property/Casualty Insurance
•*  ¶§	 Jesus Ortiz (Deirdre)................................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§◆❖❁	 Brent Patmos (Trudy)....................................Business Consulting
 *  ¶§◆❖❁✹	 Jim Patmos (Mary Kay).................................. Education – Public
 *  ¶§	 Kristel Patton (Carlos).......... Attorney – Estate Planning/Probate
       §	 Brad Raymond (Sandra)..................... Banking – Small Business
 *  ¶§	 Kurt Rohrs (Claudia)....................................... Financial Planning
•*  ¶§	 Bill Ryan (Sharon)....................................... Real Estate – Broker
     ¶§	 Ron Stevens (Chris).............................................Stocks & Bonds
     ¶§◆	 Soo-San Stevens-Clarke (Jolyon)........... Multicultural Education
     ¶§	 Greg Thornton (Rachael).................................. Financial Advisor

 *  ¶§	 Jerry Turner (Barb).................................... Non-profit Consultant
       §	 Cory Whyte (Lisa).................................Real Estate – Residential

• = Charter Member	 * = Past President	 # = Past District Governor
¶ = Paul Harris Fellow	 § = Paul Harris Sustaining Member.........  ❁ = Major Donor
◆ = Paul Harris Society	 ❖ = Rotary Benefactor	 ✹ = Arch Klumph Society

Additional Paul Harris Fellows: Sanders Achen, Judith Anick, Lee Barnes*, Christine 
Bonngard, Doug Bonngard, Jordyn Bonngard, Nancy Bonngard, Jensen Brent, Barb Cadle, 
Joseph Caskey, Stephanie Caskey, Jeff Clemmons, Marti Jo Clouse, Bob Coombs*, Dede 
Coombs*, Gail Coombs, John Coombs, Rob Coombs, Patti Cotten, Leah Cottingham*, 
William Cottingham*, Zaynab Martha Cotton, Todd DeGain*, Don Eklund, Patrick Foley, 
Donald Forsythe*, Vera Forsythe, Carl Gardner*, Kaye Gardner*, Teddi Gardner, Edward 
Gerrow*, Susan Gerrow, Susan Gibson, Kylene Hathaway, Jennifer Hazelwood, Ann 
Herder, Amy Lynne Hinchman, Timothy Hinchman, Janis Hoenig*, Hannah Holbert, Julie 
Howard, Emory James Hyde*, Randy Kiesel, Richard Lackie*, Cindy Lewis, Phil Lewis, 
Kristin Lindsey, Richard Malcolm*, Jaslyn McGraw, John McVey*, Leanne Miller, Kathy 
Morenc, Nick Morenc, Cristina Ortiz, Dede Ortiz, Alyssa Patmos, Frances Hyde Patmos*, 
Joseph Patmos*, Kristine Patmos, Lucy Patmos*, Mary Kay Patmos, Trudy Patmos, Lori 
Pierce, Betsy Powell, Kristen Powell, Juliet Adelaide Rice, Kenny Rogers, Jared Ryan, 
Sharon Ryan, Teresa Schyberg, John Simonson, Elizabeth Jane Smith*, Chris Stevens, 
Bridget Valenciano, Donna Weaver, Ken Weaver*, Lisa Ryan Whyte, Jack Williams, Teri 
Williams, Krystal Wilkinson, David Willigrod, Pat Willigrod, Jack Williams, Amber Wills.

Additional Sustaining Members: Allen Caskey, Joy Fitzpatrick, Kimberly Gardner-Graff, 
Ana Ortiz, Jeff Ryan, Pauline Sullivan*.
* – Deceased.

	

	    

NEARBY CLUBS
Rotary Meeting Information • 602-604-8221

KYRENE CORRIDOR	 Monday 12:10 p.m.	 Kobe Japanese Steak House
SUN LAKES	 Tuesday   7:00 a.m.	 Oakwood Country Club
CHANDLER	 Tuesday 12:00 noon	 Serrano’s
MESA BASELINE	 Tuesday 12:10 p.m.	 Mesa Country Club
SUPERSTITION MOUNTAIN	 Wednesday 12:00 noon	 Gold Canyon Resort
MESA	 Wednesday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
GILBERT	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 Superstition Springs G.C.
TEMPE RIO SALADO	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 Denny’s
MESA WEST	 Thursday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
TEMPE DOWNTOWN	 Thursday   6:15 p.m.	 Macayo’s
TEMPE SOUTH	 Friday   6:45 a.m.	 Friendship Village
eCLUB SOUTHWEST, USA	 Anytime	 recswusa.org

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
of the things we think, say or do

1. Is it the TRUTH?
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Chandler Horizon Rotary Club
P.O. Box 6173

Chandler, Arizona 85246

Visit our website: chandlerhorizonrotary.org
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SONGS, FINES & SUCH

his birthday that Monday. He noted 
he has reached quatre-vingt-trois in 
years. Larry Gardner sang “Happy 
Birthday” to him.

Brad Raymond paid a buck for 
celebrating his 10th year at work. 
Bruce Dransfeldt paid $5 for Jean 
getting up at 7 a.m. to do their senior 
shopping at Fry’s and for Bruce being 
able to introduce his daughter at the 
Tigard (OR) Rotary meeting.

(Speaking of Fry’s, remember 
that if you shop there you can 
have your Fry’s card connected 
to Chandler Horizon Rotary and 
with each purchase you make a 
certain percentage will be returned 
to CHRC. That amount last quarter 
was $62.53, It could be much more 
if every member participated.)

Foundation Funds
President Greg announced last 

week that since we haven’t heard 
from Project Connect 4 – Teen 
Suicide despite the repeated efforts 
of two board members, the $500 
allocated to them from the Hole-
in-One contest has been rescinded.

The club and foundation boards 
approved $300 of that money to 
serve as an additional donation to 
the Assistance League of the East 
Valley, bringing their total award 
to $1,000.

The club board approved a $500 
donation to the Caborca, Mexico, 
project that is in need of medical 
supplies due to coronavirus and the 
effect it has had on that impoverished 
area. The foundation board turned 
down the request, however. A more 
recent motion to donate $200 to the 
Caborca project was approved by 
both boards. 

That will mean the $500 originally 
targeted for Project Connect 4 will 
be given to the Assistance League 
and Caborca with the idea being 
that if future needs appear, the plan 
for additional funds to Caborca will 
be re-visited.

District  Dues Refund
President Greg Thornton 

announced that District 5495 
Governor David Simmer reported 
that clubs in the district will be 
receiving a refund on their dues. 
The amount seemed a little bit up 
in the air, but the refund should be 
coming soon.


